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The Phillipston Congregational Church, U.C.C. 

Our Community Church 

Sunday Service at 10:00 a.m.  Sunday School begins at 10:00 a.m. 
 

Dear Friends, 

I am excited about the entertainment for the Bazaar on June 9, because it is a Blues Brothers 

Tribute Band! As I read through the Cultural Council application from the Blues Brothers 

Briefcase, this group has been performing sound track music from the movie "The Blues 

Brothers" and the album "Made in America" since it was released in 1979. This musical and 

comedic presentation is geared to appeal to all age groups. Please spread the word about this 

Blues Brothers opportunity. 
 

We are also having a very child friendly program: Pied Potter Richard Hamelin's Magical 

Potter's Wheel at 11:30.  This flexible program blends a pottery wheel demonstration with the 

language, stories, histories and techniques of pottery making. This is appropriate for all ages.  
 

The Phillipston Cultural Council, which is a local agency and is supported by the 

Massachusetts Cultural Council, a state agency, is sponsoring both programs at the Bazaar on 

the Phillipston Common, on Saturday, June 9.  The concert from 4:30 to 7:00 is free and open 

to the public, whether or not you eat at the Chicken Barbecue, simply show up at the Common 

on Saturday, June 9 at 4:30 p.m. I would recommend that you bring a lawn or folding chair, 

maybe some bug spray and be ready to enjoy! 
 

 
 

Your sister in Christ,  

Rev. Stephanie C. Flynn 

 

The Town of Phillipston will not be accepting CASH after July 1, 2018. 
 

All offices including but not limited to the Tax Collector, Town Clerk, Board of Health, 
Cemetery Dept., Building Dept., Police and Fire Departments will only collect Checks or 
Money Orders for payment of bills, taxes, licenses or services.   
Credit Card payments are done only on line at the Phillipston website for tax payments, dog 
licenses and vital records, at www.phillipston-ma.gov 
This is in the best interest of the Tax payer and Town Offices.   

Thank you.   

  

http://www.phillipston-ma.gov/


 
 
 

Scout Notes 
 

On behalf of all the Scouts of Phillipston, thank you for your continued support of our can and 

bottle fundraiser at the Transfer Station each week.   

As a reminder, please be sure that all cans and bottles are MA redeemable, fairly clean and 

safe for children to sort.  Each scout group takes turns sorting, counting and bagging all the 

items collected before turning them in to the redemption center when we have a turn with their 

truck.   

 

We are in need of more heavy plastic 50 gallon trash cans to effectively sort all the different 

distribution companies of the cans into the trailer. Donations of any new or gently used ones 

would be greatly appreciated! 

 

Thank you again, and enjoy your summer activities.  We'll be camping! 

!  



History of Auto License Plates 
 

Exhibit and Power Point Presentation by 
Collector Alan Young 

on Wednesday, November 15, 2017 
in the Church Vestry 

 
The Historical Society of Phillipston welcomes everyone to a very unique program.  
The things people collect and share give us insights into bygone days.  Alan's 
program will tell us the history of license plates since 1903.  There have been license 
plates of all sorts and Alan Young has studied them all.  He will show the various 
ones used by cars, and also ones used on vehicles of all types -- on buses, by 
peddlers and junk dealers, milk cart delivery carts, etc. His presentation is interactive 
with the audience and he encourages our participation. If you have an old license 
plate, please bring it in.  Your participation will enrich the program.  Refreshments will 
be served following the program. 
 

 
  



Antique Tractors, Cars, and Engines 
 

at the Historical Society of Phillipston Museum 
 

at 80 State Road (next to the Fire Station)  
 
 
 
 

     

 

Saturday, July 21 from 9 A.M. to 4 P.M. 

Step back in time and see antique tractors, cars, and engines displayed on the 

museum grounds.  Local and area collectors love to show their "toys" and share 

their knowledge.  You will marvel at the detail work that has gone into the 

restoration of these pieces.   It's an event that children are sure to enjoy. They 

can sit on the tractors and get a free wagon ride, too.  
And, THIS year we celebrate the grand reopening of the museum! The 

ceremony starts at 1 PM. 
The entire day is free and will be fun for the whole family.  Lunch and 

refreshments will be available, too.   
 

For questions or further information, please call 978-939-5656. 
 

LADIES  BENEVOLENT  SOCIETY 

The June meeting of the Ladies Benevolent Society will be held on Wednesday, June 
20th at 12:30pm at Liberty Cottage on Queen Lake with hostesses being Nancy 
MacEwen and Jean Marshall.  This meeting includes the Annual Pontoon Boat Ride 
around Queen Lake captained by James Potter, weather permitting, it is always a 
great time  Quilt Raffle tickets ($1 each and/or 6/$5) can be obtained from any 
member of the ladies and will be sold at the June Bazaar as well as being on display.   
The June Bazaar will be held all day on Saturday, June 9th   on the Phillipston 
Common, beginning at 10 am.  The Phillipston Church Cookbook, compiled of 
recipes from the members of the Church will also be available for $25 per copy at the 
June Bazaar.  The Ladies Benevolent Society is open to all ladies, please feel free to 
come and join us, call Claire at 978-516-8061 for more information or a ride to the 
meeting.  Lifetime dues are 50 cents, very reasonable for a fun time.  We welcome all 
ladies.  (You do not have to be a member of Phillipston Congregational Church to 
join) 

  

    



Did You Know? 
 

* Did you know that Phillipston was once part of Templeton and Athol?   

* Did you know that the town had to have a church before it could become a   

 town?   

* Did you know that the town's first name was Gerry?   

* Did you know why the name was changed?   

* Did you know that Phillipston was once a prosperous industrial town?   

* Did you know that the library is housed in the town's first schoolhouse?   

* Did you know that Phillipston had its own post office in the center of  town?   

* Did you know that the Historical Society building was formerly a  Methodist 

church?  

  

 Our town has an interesting and spirited past, and its evolution and happenings are well recorded 

with many illustrations in The Spirit of Phillipston.  We should all be familiar with our local history 

and the people who made it the fine community we have today.  The large 343-page book is available 

from the Historical Society for $30.  Contact Linda Langevin at 978-939-5656 to obtain a copy. 

 

 

Phillips Free Public Library 
Library Hours Monday 5-7pm Tuesday 9am-2pm Saturday 9am-12pm 

Board of Trustees Meeting:       Thursday, June 7 at 6pm 
Tower Hill Botanic Gardens 
 The library has passes to Tower Hill Botanic Gardens in Boylston! Each pass admits 2 
people at half price. Call the library (978) 249-1734 to reserve a pass & enjoy!  (thanks to 
the Phillipston Cultural Council for funding this wonderful pass). 

State Parks Pass 

The library has a pass to the State Parks of Massachusetts! The pass will admit one vehicle 
for FREE!  Call the library (978) 249-1734  to reserve a pass & enjoy! 

Song and Story Celebration 

Join us as Davis Bates performs his Song & Story Celebration on Tuesday, August 7 at 
12:45 for the guests at senior lunch, and library friends. Davis will engage his audience 
with lively stories and sing-a-longs. Please stop by for this FREE program! 
                

 Copies of the 2017 Phillipston Congregational Church cookbook are available for purchase 
at the library. The cost is $25 
  



 
 

  



2018 Flea Market at the Bazaar June 9th  
We are collecting items for the bazaar flea market which will be held on June 9. Do you have 

any things from your attic, garage, barn, shop, shed, or cellar you don’t need any longer that 

we could sell at the bazaar to raise money for our community church?  The trailer down at the 

Transfer Station is open.  Please place your donations there, or if you need to have them 

picked up, call Gerry Gariepy at 978-939-5465 or Jim Potter at 413-559-8832.  

  Tools          Furniture    Kitchen items 
  Toys          Books     Jewelry 
  Garden tools, ornaments   Automotive   Electronic items 
  Mowers         Games     Household articles 
  Holiday things       Antiques    Baskets 
  Camping equipment     Pictures    Puzzles 
  Electric appliances     Glassware    Sporting goods 
  Crafts          Plants     Dishes 
  Machines and machine parts and anything with an engine 
 (We can’t take overstuffed furniture, large appliances, or TV’s.) 
 

Thanks for the tremendous support you all give us in this effort. 
 
 
 

Phillipston Village Bazaar 
“On the Common” 

Saturday, June 9, 2018 beginning at 10 A.M. 
Attic Treasures in School Gym 

Activities on the Common 
Old Fashioned Drinks & More in vestry of church 

Sponsored By 

Phillipston Congregational Church 
With Chicken Barbecue serving continually 

4:30 to 6:30 pm 
Entertainment provided by the “Blues Brothers 

Band” 
On the Common from 4 to 7 pm 

 

  



The Phillipston Congregational Church 
On the Common,  Phillipston, MA 
The Members of the Phillipston Church would like to extend an 
invitation to all to visit Our Church. 
Everyone is Welcome!  
Services & Sunday School are held on Sundays at 10:00 a.m 
A Coffee Hour with refreshments follows the service. 
For more information you may call  978-516-8061. 
Please come and join our Church Family! 

A Youth Group is held every Saturday night from 6 to 8.  
Children ages 9 and up. For more Information please 

          contact Karen Gallant-karengallant72@gmail.com 

                   or 978-894-6322.  
June Activities: 
 June 3rd:  Sacrament of Communion 
 June 9th:   “Annual June Bazaar” – On the Phillipston Common 
 June 10th:  Very simple worship service. 
 June 19th:  Senior Lunch – 12:00 noon.   
       Call Paula 978-652-5797 to sign up 
 June 20th:  Ladies Benevolent Meeting – 12:30pm – Queen Lake 
       Call 978-516-8061 for more information. 
  
 

ANDREW NOVAK ROOFING 

603-554-4491 
     Roofing / Siding           Fine Finish Work 

     Handyman Services          Remodeling; Floors, 

     Home Repairs              Kitchen & Baths 

     Painting ( Interior / Exterior)      Spring Clean-ups 

     Tree Cutting / Wood Splitting      Clean-outs 

Local References Available 

Call Today! 603-554-4491  

mailto:karengallant72@gmail.com


 
  



 
 

THE NEWSLETTER IS ON www.phillipston.com 
July 2018 NEWSLETTER DEADLINE IS June 23

rd 

For information on the newsletter visit    www.phillipston.com/priceinfo.pdf 

  

http://www.phillipston.com/
http://www.phillipston.com/priceinfo.pdf


 

  



 
  

 
 

 
COME JOIN US!  SENIOR LUNCH IS SERVED THE FIRST AND THIRD 

TUESDAY OF APRIL 2018 IN THE VESTRY OF THE PHILLIPSTON 

CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH, ON THE COMMON, PHILLIPSTON, MA.  

A DONATION OF $2.50 IS SUGGESTED. MEET OTHERS, TALK AND 

SHARE IN FUN TIMES! TRANSPORTATION IS AVAILABLE, IF 

NEEDED.  CALL 978-516-8061 FOR MORE INFORMATION. 

LOOKING FORWARD TO SEEING YOU THERE! . 

For reservations  call Paula at 978-652-5797,  by the Friday before 

the meal.    



The Historical Society of Phillipston, Inc. 
 

The Historical Society conducted its annual pot luck 
supper and annual meeting on May 16th in the 
Congregational Church vestry. Attendance was very good 
and elections took place after the fine meal.  We 
congratulate all the newly elected and re-elected officers as follows:  
 

President – Gerhard Fandreyer      Vice President – Michael Flye 

Treasurer – Gerry Gariepy        Asst. Treasurer - Leslie Dossett  

Clerk – Patricia Hawkins        Historian – Terri  Johnson  

Curator – Jane French         Director (1 yr) – Peter Haley 

Director (2 yrs) – Thomas Specht     Director (3 yrs) – Richard Wilkins 

 

 

WANTED FOR THE JUNE BAZAAR ON JUNE 9
th

 
ON THE COMMON! 

We will, for the 4th year be presenting our “NAME YOUR OWN 
PRICE”  and see if we agree with you.  We are looking for any items 
from your attic, garage, barn, shop, shed, or cellar you don’t need 
any longer that would be considered auction items. 

WE  WILL  PICK  UP! 
CALL ISAAC GALLANT at 413-695-7562 

The new venue will be located near the entrance to the Phillipston 
School Gym.  Please call Isaac and let him know what exciting items 
you may have for him to schedule a “pick up”. 

 

 

THE NEWSLETTER IS ON  www.phillipston.com 
July 2018 NEWSLETTER DEADLINE IS June 23

rd 

For information on the newsletter visit    www.phillipston.com/priceinfo.pdf 

  

http://www.phillipston.com/


 


